
   

Medway Economic Development Committee 

Medway High School – Room 138 – 88 Summer Street 

January 9, 2013 

 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Ray Himmel, Ann Sherry, Paul Yorkis, and Ken Bancewicz  

ALSO PRESENT:  Amy Sutherland, Meeting Recording Secretary  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

Website: 

Claire spoke with Lisa Miller the Bolton website developer.  The program which 

the members viewed at the last meeting would cost $4,500.00 to develop.  She 

explained that the hardest part of putting the website together is the photographs.  

This would take about six weeks to build and then there will be training for 

maintaining.  If this were mobile there would be additional $1,200.00.  This would 

be easy for procurement.   

 

The other options are simpler. The website would have a homepage with facts and 

figures.  There would also be an area with building availability which could be 

connected to loopnet.  There would also be development guidelines.  This could be 

done in house.  Claire indicated that she could put this together herself.  It is not a 

marketing piece. 

 

There was a question if the Bolton website was beneficial.  The town feels it is 

very marketable and the fact that it has streaming updated information and is 

linked to dynamic pieces.   

 

Member Yorkis likes what the town of Bolton has done, but we may want to 

identify a few other people or companies locally that can do such.  He would prefer 

a better comfort level when spending this money.  Member Yorkis also offered to 

take photographs.   

 

The Committee does not see the photography as an obstacle.  It would be nice to 

have one our local residents assist.  One suggested name is Tim Rice. 



   

 

 

Photographs which could be included would be Charles River Banks, Medway 

Mills, the public schools, and the other smaller buildings. There are nice looking 

buildings throughout town.  There are also beautiful natural photographs, for 

example, Stanford Mill Dam. 

 

There was a presentation at the last meeting from golocal about developing a 

directory.  Claire spoke with the representative from Chelmsford. The 

representative explained that this was an enormous undertaking, and very few local 

businesses took advantage of this and are not looking to renew the contract in June.   

 

Claire also spoke with Leo Larivee and this is a side business for him, and he 

would be happy to link to shop local through his site and he would link through us. 

 

It would be nice to just have a directory of businesses which linked to the 

businesses just as a connection through the website. 

 

The Committee would like to continue to do this through Economic Development 

Committee. 

 

The Committee appreciates the work the economic development director has put 

into this. 

 

Claire noted that the next steps would be to move forward to seek and identify 

other examples from other towns.  She will get some cost estimates. Member 

Sherry will see if there is a name of someone local. 

 

Zoning Review and Update and Discussion: 

The Economic Development Committee has worked with the Planning Board at 

providing recommendations to the parking regulations.   

 

The Economic Development Committee had been invited to a joint meeting with 

the Board of Selectmen and the Planning Board to discuss amendments or changes 

to the Zoning Bylaw.  



   

 

Claire noted that one of the problems is that Medway uses gross floor area when 

determining parking area.  The SWAP study referenced that this could be an issue.  

There was a comparison chart created from other towns.  It shows that Medway is 

generous with parking compared with other towns. 

 

Member Yorkis noted that the setbacks were also addressed.  The setback focus 

was in the Industrial and Commercial Zones. By changing this it would encourage 

some flexibility.  Having buildings closer to street would encourage people to walk 

to a building.  Pad sites could also be created.  There is a fair amount of vacant 

land on Main Street which could be improved. 

 

Sign Bylaw: 

The Economic Development Committee discussed that there is nothing on the 

website which explains the process for sign permits.  Claire is researching how 

other towns do this.  The goal is to communicate more clearly the procedures in a 

more open way for potential business owners.   

 

Oak Grove Meeting: 

The Economic Development Committee has been invited to attend the Oak Grove 

meeting which is scheduled for Tuesday, February 5, 2013. 

 

EDC Calendar: 

The Economic Development Committee will be changing their scheduled meeting 

day from Tuesday to the second Wednesday of the month. 

 

Attended three business workshops: 

There were three business workshops offered the business owners.  These were 

held on December 6
th
, 10

th
 and January 7

th
.  Local business representatives were 

present.  The purposes of the meetings were to provide opportunities to identify 

what is working for businesses and what is hindering business.  It was 

communicated that the permitting has gotten easier.  There was a suggestion to 

increase the lighting in some of the industrial and commercial zones. 

 



   

There is an approved warrant for a light at Trotter Drive. This item needs to be 

placed on the agenda for further discussion.  It was suggested that the DPS be 

invited.   

 

There is a perception that MASS Highway has held this up, but member Yorkis 

disagrees.  It may be a question about who will pay for this. Member Yorkis will 

do preliminary inquiry about this. There needs to be a light at the intersection 

turning with left and right. It would make it easier for all.  The EDC wants to have 

a first class business park. 

 

The Committee agreed to invite Tom Holder to the March 13, 2013 EDC meeting. 

 

Mr. Calarese went to the Zoning Board of Appeals on December 19, 2012.  There 

were two positive votes taken.  The applicant is seeking a special permit.   

 

Member Yorkis communicated that we need to look at why this type of business 

needed a special permit.  It would make more sense to deal with one board as part 

of site plan review and not have to go to two boards.  He is not advocating for 

applicant, but is this the best we can do for applicant? 

 

Mr. Calarese will be filing for site plan review in February. A copy of the site plan 

was shown on the overhead for Tri-County Commons 72 Main Street.  This was a 

concept plan.  There was a comment that this should have some sidewalks and easy 

walkability. 

      

Office Space: 

The EDC Director informed that Committee that office space should be ready in 

February 2013.  Ken has offered a file cabinet.  There is a concern about business 

representatives accessing the space during the school hours.  This will need to be 

worked out.  There will be a space for the Economic Development Committee to 

have their meetings.   

Route 109: 

There was a meeting in January 17, 2013 with Tom Holder, Dave D’Amico and 

representatives from GPI to go over the comments received.  This was a productive 



   

meeting where questions and answers were provided.  The Committee wants to 

continue to include the public.  The official public hearing will take place in 

February or March. 

 

The group is looking for alternatives for the entrance concepts.  We have not 

received anything yet, but it is going well.  State Representatives from Ms. Warren 

and Mr. Kennedy’s office have been informed and are aware of the project and 

Paul will try to have a representative present at the hearing.  

 

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: 

November 20, 2012: 

On a motion made by Paul Yorkis and seconded by Ann Sherry, the 

Committee voted unanimously to accept the minutes from November 20, 2012 

as revised. 

 

Future Meeting Date: 

The next EDC meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2013at 7:00 pm. 

Adjourn: 

On a motion made by Paul Yorkis and seconded by Ann Sherry, the 

Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:20pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amy Sutherland 

Recording Secretary 
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Oak Grove Presentation  
Joint Meeting – Medway Board of Selectmen, Planning and Economic 

Development Board and Economic Development Committee 

Medway Senior Center – 76 Oakland Street  

Tuesday, February 5, 2013 

 

Planning and Economic Development Board:  

 

PEDB Members Present: Andy Rodenhiser, Bob Tucker, Tom Gay, Chan Rogers, Karyl 

Spiller-Walsh, and Matthew Hayes. 

 

Also Present:  Susy Affleck-Childs, Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 

  Dave Pellegri, Consulting Engineer   

  Amy Sutherland Recording Secretary 

 

Andy Rodenhiser, Chairman of the Planning and Economic Development Board, asked for a 

motion to open the meeting 

 

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Karyl Spiller-Walsh, the Planning 

and Economic Development Committee opened the joint meeting with the Board of 

Selectmen and the Economic Development Committee. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

Board of Selectmen: 

 

BOS Members Present:  

Chairman Andy Espinosa, Dennis Crowley, Rick D’Innocenzo, John Foresto, and Glenn 

Trindade 

 

Also Present: Town Administrator Suzanne Kennedy 

 

Chairman Espinosa asked for a motion to go into a joint meeting with the Planning and 

Economic Development Board and the Economic Development Committee. 

 

On a motion made by Dennis Crowley and seconded by Glenn Trindade, the Board of 

Selectmen voted unanimously to open the joint meeting with the Planning and Economic 

Development Committee and the Economic Development Committee.  

 

Economic Development Committee:  

 

Members Present:  Ray Himmel, Ann Sherry, Ken Bancewicz and Chan Rogers. 
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Chairman Ray Himmel asked for a motion to go into the joint meeting with the Planning and 

Economic Development Board and the Board of Selectmen. 

 

On a motion made by Ann Sherry and seconded by Ken Bancewicz, the Economic 

Development Committee voted unanimously to open the joint meeting with the Planning 

and Economic Development Board and the Board of Selectmen.  

 

Also present: Economic Development Director Claire O’Neill  

 

Also present at the joint meeting were: 

 Mike Mitchell:  Mass Development 

 Cynthia Wall:  Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC) 

 Russ Burke: BSC Group  

 

Andy Rodenhiser from the Planning and Economic Development Board welcomed all parties 

and gave a brief introduction. 

 

This presentation was prepared for the Town of Medway and Mass Development by the BSC 

Group in cooperation with Ninigret Partners. They were asked to conduct a study of the Oak 

Grove/bottle cap lots area back in 2011. 

 

The study was done to determine the viability of a business park at the Oak Grove site. This area 

has been identified as a priority area for “smart” redevelopment.  The Town was been able to 

receive financial support from MassDevelopment to perform the Economic Development 

Feasibility study. 

 

The site includes 1018 mini parcels.  365 are owned by the Town.  376 are owned by a single 

private owner. Combined this equals 741 parcels which is 73%. 183 remaining parcels are owned 

by over 94 owners.  Some of those are unknown. 

 

The site access on the base plan was determined to be Routs 109, West Street, Alder Street and 

Trotter Drive.   

 

One of the key features of the site is that there is excellent access to Route 109. The water and 

sewer capacity needs to be looked since the town is at their limits with withdrawal permits.  

There are restrictions for the types of uses.   

 

The map of the existing zoning was shown.  

 

There is split zoning at this site.  This includes the Agricultural Residential II district on the east 

side of the area and the Industrial District III zoning on the west side.  There are also 15 acres in 

the Groundwater Protection Overlay District.  With the ARII zoning, there is a required 200 ft. 

buffer between manufacturing/industrial uses and any pre-existing residents.  The Industrial III 
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District would have general industrial, warehouse/distribution and office space. A site plan 

would be required for 2,500 square feet or more.   

 

A plan of the estimated development was shown. This does not take building height into 

consideration.  This is for a one story footprint. The plan shows ownership by colors and the plan 

identified clusters which would be developed.  There were eight clustered areas.  There are out 

parcels not owned by the Town or the Williams family.  This was used as the base of showing 

what can currently be done with minimum acquisition. The next step would be to have the Town 

determine the priority parcels which need to be pursued. 

 

There are some constraints on the site.  This includes specific zoning setback requirements along 

with a wetland buffer which is 25’ from the no disturb zone.  The capacity of sewer is another 

constraint.  The current residential abutters do hinder this development.   

 

The opportunities which are presented for this site include the fact that this is a relatively 

undeveloped site.  It is positive that there is frontage on Route 109.  The access to I-495 is also 

an advantage to this site.   

 

The assembly of this area is can be done through the urban renewal.  The process is available and 

could be done for Medway.  The map shows the problem with assembling the land.  This could 

be solved with special legislation.  This should be reviewed as potential. 

 

The estimated development potential would be 31.1 acres. 

 

There was a market analysis completed.  The major finding included uses and sizes which met 

favorably in the market place.  An out-parcel cluster design was shown. The development 

components from the market analysis showed 70-110 housing units.  It could also include a 150-

200 bed hotel with a conference space.  This could be a mixed plan with retail and office space. 

This could be easily subdivided space.  The industrial lot design would allow tech businesses on 

site.  

 

The next step was to look at the concept for the planning process and how is this optimized.  The 

Town would need to try to build on massing properties relative to the type, location, and size.  

Also consider Non Bottle Cap Out Parcels which would optimize the use of site.   

 

The framework of site planning was reviewed.  This included limiting some of the access points.  

The parking would need to be addressed and changes to the existing parking bylaws may have to 

occur.  The Planning Board will have to work on new zoning for the site.   

 

Building Typology: The various types of building typology were reviewed. This was broken up 

into three areas: 
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Residential: The residential section might include attached and detached townhouses 

with mixed flat and townhouses. 

 

Commercial: The Commercial building types would include retail, hotel, office, and 

specialty retail. 

 

Industrial: The Industrial building type would include pharma/biotech, manufacturing, 

flex space and research and development. 

 

The site analysis plan was shown. The design principles were reviewed.  

 

The following plans were shown. 

1. All the properties in area would be developed.  (This plan was abandoned since there was 

no transition to abutting areas) 

2. Include the area which the power company and another owner have.  The Town should 

consider this as a priority and strategic importance and created a quad approach with 

larger buildings and two story retail first floor office retail and office. Possible a three 

story hotel. 

3. Avoid the out parcels:  Concept 3 – three story hotel with residential with town houses 

units and small two story office uses on easterly side. Avoid the out parcels.   

 

This would be best management practices.  The design principles would employ low impact 

development.  It would also promote internal pedestrian circulation and minimize ingress and 

egress points. 

 

The members looked at the summary of alternatives.  There were four options compared.  The 

concepts were provided from comments provided at the public forum on March 28, 2011.   

 

Chairman Rodenhiser indicated that the Town we will need to determine what we want to see in 

the future.  This information will be gathered at a future meeting.  The Town is currently 

working on zoning with Cynthia Wall.  

 

There was a suggestion that a better way to do this is through the establishment of a master plan.   

This can be done in sections and will need to adhere to the plan.  This could be done in a single 

lot with multiple buildings. 

 

The Concept Plans were noted: 

Preferred Concept A was with no out parcel participation. 

Preferred Concept B was with full participation. 

 

There was a comparison plan provided of preferred Concept A and B.  The dotted lines are 

pedestrian network for circulation and this remains constant. This was done purposefully 

conservative to give magnitude to scale. 
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A cost estimate was provided using a very rough evaluation method for the fiscal impact for two 

of the options. The education cost formula was explained.   

 

No traffic impact study was done, but this would need to be done if one of the options is 

explored.  The Planning Board is currently looking to revise the Town’s parking standards.  

There probably would need to be a signal light at Trotter Drive and Milford ST.  Proper 

signalization would provide an opportunity to fix the current problem with traffic. 

 

This development would all need to be phased.  This will take many years to complete.  The 

analysis for the number of units would be for empty nesters.  It was suggested that back-up 

analysis be completed.  This is not a detailed fiscal impact study. There needs to be a cost 

estimate for the taking of properties.   

 

The next step would be to have a project launch.  This is the critical path to take.  This involves 

finalizing of the plan. The second step would be to raise the initial project capital.  This would be 

to get grant money or town funds.  The Town would need to be proactive and secure site control 

and then secure the permitting and proceeding with the development approach. 

 

The cost implications would need to be determined for acquisition. There would need to be a 

cost, feasibility and fiscal impact assessment.  The land assemblage would be getting a handle on 

what strategy do you want to pursue.   

 

The development approached would be looking at if the town serves as developer or is a master 

developer hired through an RFP/RFQ process.    

 

The last item discussed was land pooling and land re-adjustment.  This is the willingness to 

cooperate with the residents and having an agreement to work together.  There would be shared 

objectives and there would need to be agreement on the development plan. This type of dialogue 

tends to break down.  With land pooling, all agree to a master development plan and focus on 

selling shares in a development entity.  All share in the risk and reward.  This is probably not 

impossible but it takes the how much is my property worth out of the picture.  All are on same 

page and all will share equally.  

 

The urban renewal plan provides a way of for municipalities to dispose of property in a 

controlled and planned context. This is a powerful technique.  It allows the town to acquire land 

with an approved plan which is vacant and eligible and blighted and underutilized. The town can 

negotiate with developer and have more control.  This also puts the agencies on notice that you 

have done a planning process and provides a leg up with state grants.  With Urban Renewal the 

power of the plan is critical.  This is a dc-good leveraging tool.  This is a vehicle for the town to 

go through the assemblage process.  It cannot be assembled for free.  The taking does require full 

compensation.  The town may or may not consider this. 
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Claire O’Neill wanted to know how we project the costs and take the next step. 

 

If the Town decides to put together an Urban Renewal Plan, there will be some upfront cost.   

 

One would need to look at the land sales and take the residential piece off and fund the whole 

thing. 

   

Cynthia Wall suggested as an option leasing the land since it creates a cash stream for the Town.  

 

The Town would need to have a master plan to know where drainage and water is going.  The 

Town could do this one section at a time.   

 

Chairman Rodenhiser thanked all parties for their attendance. 

 

NOTE – The PowerPoint version of the presentation is attached.  

 

On a motion made by Karyl Spiller-Walsh and seconded by Tom Gay, the Planning and 

Economic Development Board voted unanimously to adjourn their meeting at 9:15 pm. 

 

On a motion made by Ann Sherry and seconded by Ken Bancewicz, the Economic 

Development Committee voted unanimously to adjourn their meeting at 9:15 pm. 

 

Adjourned at 9:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Amy Sutherland 

Recording Secretary 

 

Edited by, 

 

 

Susan E. Affleck-Childs 

Planning and Economic Development Coordinator  

 

Edited by, 

 

Claire M. O’Neill 

Economic Development Director  
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Medway Economic Development Committee 

Medway High School – Room 138 – 88 Summer Street 

March 13, 2013 

 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Ray Himmel, Ann Sherry, Paul Yorkis, Ken Bancewicz, and Chan Rogers.  

ALSO PRESENT:  Claire O’Neil, Economic Development Coordinator and Amy 

Sutherland, Meeting Recording Secretary 

  

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 

Proposed Parking Regulations: 

The members are in receipt of a memo entitled draft of proposed changes to Town 

of Medway Zoning Bylaws: Parking Regulations.  This memo provides an 

overview of the goals of the proposed changes that will provide sufficient parking 

to meet the needs of the businesses and to encourage Economic Development .   

 

This document has input from Claire O’Neill, Consultant Carlucci, Susy Affleck-

Childs, Paul Yorkis, and the Metropolitan Area Planning Council. 

 

One of the suggested changes would be to use the Net Floor Area instead of the 

Gross Floor Area for the calculation of the parking requirements.  Another 

suggestion is to increase the number of small car spaces from 30% to 40% .   

 

There was discussion about page 4 section 6 location of parking area.  The 

Committee suggested that number two change to number three and number three 

change to number two.  They also wanted to add the word “or” instead of  “and”.  

The Committee would like to see the section about the recording at the Norfolk 

County Registry of Deeds struck.   

 

Oak Grove: 

The Committee discussed some ideas from the meeting with Oak Grove which 

took place in February 2013.  Claire shared that she had a meeting with the Board 

of Selectmen, Susy Affleck-Childs and Paul Yorkis relative to Oak Grove. 



   

 

The Economic Development Committee explored the current situation and 

reviewed development options.  There was a suggestion to split the Oak Grove into 

a small achievable development.  The Commission was in agreement that 

determining the fiscal impact is going to be very difficult. 

 

Paul Yorkis would like to meet with Chan Rogers to explore how the process of 

this might take place.  Paul will also speak with legislation about the process 

related to land taking since we do not know who owns some of this.  The town is 

able to petition land.  We must identify which heirs are not known.  The 

Committee is comfortable with Paul taking this conversation to his friends in the 

legislature. 

 

It was communicated that the Board of Selectmen executed a contract to do vital 

statistics on the red parcels as unknown owners. 

 

The problem with land court is that this would take over five years.  The land court 

process is very slow. 

 

The Committee next viewed the landpooling document. This is the process of 

identifying the sites as acquisition .  The goal of this is to package and create a  

development site.  This is done to minimize the upfront costs.  This is done through 

the Chapter 30 B procurement process.  This requires upfront negottiations and 

disposition agreements.  The redevelopment authority does not have to follow the 

30 B procurement laws. Claire recommended that this run on parallel tracks. 

 

The Economic Development Committee wants to explore multiple ways to achieve 

the goal as expeditiously as possible including as an option a redevelopment 

authority and any other possibilities. 

 

On a motion made by Paul Yorkis and seconded by Chan Rogers, the 

Economic Development Committee voted unanimously to send a letter 

recommending that this potential is worth putting in as a priority for 

expedited process. 

 



   

 

 

New Office Space: 

The Committee was made aware that the new office space should be available for 

the next meeting. 

 

Website Update and Discussion: 

Claire will be working on this further in the next couple months.  She did speak 

with Lady Bugs and the cost would be $4,500.00   

 

Business Resource Guide: 

Claire presented a business resource guide for the members to view.  This brochure 

has Medway contacts included and information relative to elected state officials, 

local and regional organizations.  This pamphlet also contains information about 

the Offices of Massachusetts Office of Business Development.  The Committee 

recommended that Claire put her name and contact information on the pamphlet.  

There was also a suggestion to mention that we are a Green Community. 

 

Route 109: 

There was a meeting in January 17, 2013 with Tom Holder, Dave D’Amico and 

representatives from GPI to go over the comments received.  This was a productive 

meeting where questions and answers were provided.  The Committee wants to 

continue to include the public. The official public hearing will take place in March 

2013. 

 

The group is looking for alternatives for the entrance concepts.  There has not been 

anything received yet, but it is going well.  State Representatives have been 

informed and are aware of the project.  Mr. Yorkis is trying to have a  State 

Representative present at the hearing.  

 

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: 

January 9, 2013: 

On a motion made by Paul Yorkis and seconded by Ann Sherry, the 

Committee voted unanimously to accept the minutes from November 20, 2012 

as revised 



   

 

February 5, 2013: 

These minutes will be tabled until the next meeting. 

 

Future Meeting Date: 

The next EDC meeting is scheduled for April 10, 2013at 7:00 pm. 

Adjourn: 

On a motion made by Paul Yorkis and seconded by Ann Sherry, the 

Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 9:20pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amy Sutherland 

Recording Secretary 
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Revised Draft – 9/11/2013 

 

Medway Economic Development Committee 

Medway High School – Room 138 – 88 Summer Street 

August 15, 2013 

 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Andy Rodenhiser, Paul Yorkis, Ken Bancewicz, and Chan Rogers. 

ALSO PRESENT:   

 Selectman Glenn Trindade 

 Susy Affleck-Childs, Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 

 

Andy Rodenhiser called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT UPDATES: 

Andy explained that both members Ray Himmel and Ann Sherry have resigned from 

the EDC.  He further communicated that Economic Development Director Claire 

O’Neil was not reappointed to her position.  The EDC is struggling for members. 

 

Board of Selectmen Liaison Glenn Trindade explained that Town Administrator 

Suzanne Kennedy and Claire were not able to come to agreement on contract 

negotiations.  Suzanne is now trying to now make contacts with others which might 

be interested in the position.  The Board of Selectmen is aware that there needs to be 

someone in the position as soon as possible to continue the work on the 

redevelopment authority and Oak Grove.  Suzanne will make it a priority to find 

someone on an interim basis.  Selectmen Trindade communicated that Claire did a 

great job but we need to move forward. 

 

Members Bancewicz and Rogers communicated that this is unfortunate for the town.   

 

Member Rogers further noted that this is the most important position in town.  The 

town cannot survive with just residential taxes. 
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 Member Rodenhiser wanted to know if the town can contract with Claire on a 

temporary basis. 

 

Selectmen Trindade spoke with Suzanne and she communicated that this would not 

be possible. Claire had made it clear to Suzanne that she did not want to work in the 

summer and her contract was up as of June 30, 2013.  The goal is to get an interim 

appointment for end of September 2013. 

 

The other concern is that the EDC needs to get more members. Susy issued a news 

release seeking members.  Medway Business Council circulated the release to its 

members. Susy is convinced that we need to identify prospects and then seek them 

out. 

 

The question was asked, what does the EDC want to do in regards to the process of 

the hiring? All were in agreement that the EDC should be part of the process for 

selection. The good news is that there is money in the FY 14 budget and also office 

space.  We all still share the vision. 

 

Member Yorkis responded that he would not want an interim person and would rather 

a thorough search be conducted to get someone here permanently.  It takes a lot of 

time to educate any hire.  It takes time to get someone involved.  The other members 

concurred. 

 

Selectmen Trindade will bring this back to the Board of Selectmen. He left the 

meeting at 7:20 pm. 

 

Member Rodenhiser communicated that at a recent Planning and Economic 

Development Board meeting the Board discussed possible warrant articles to amend 

the Commercial I zoning district. The Board will look at this further.  Consultant 

Carlucci will be providing assistance with this. 

 

The Committee thought it would be beneficial to have a workshop with the plaza 

owners as we look at zoning and mixed use. This meeting could be a joint with 

Planning Board and the Economic Development Committee. 
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The Committee discussed that there are obstacles which developers must face while 

going through the permitting process in Town.  We as a town need to be more pro-

active in making the permitting process more business friendly. 

 

Member Yorkis noted that a cultural change is needed within Town boards and 

commissions to see the critical nature of economic development.  We need to make 

sure the community understands how to encourage economic development for 

businesses.  The permitting process should not hinder development. Economic 

development happens in small increments, and the proposed shopping center 

proposed by Mr. Calarese is an unusual phenomenon for Medway. We need to look at 

the Town’s policies and procedures to see how we can do a better job. 

 

Member Rogers noted that the applicant should not be charged fees with the 

commercial development.  The Planning Board should be encouraging economic 

development.  The Calarese development was hit with many excessive charges and 

he needed to go to all the committees. This is not fair to the applicant and the Board 

of Selectmen should be conscious of this.  The back charging is not right to the 

applicant. Other surrounding towns are aggressive with economic development and 

do not do it by back charging to the applicant.  The town needs to put up money to 

get money.   

 

Susy indicated she is not aware of any other towns which do not charge fees for 

consultant reviews.  

 

Member Rogers responded that it is not right when a developer has his traffic study 

done, which is then reviewed by another consultant and rechecked by another 

consultant and then the applicant is to be charged for the consultants’ review services. 

For the Calarese project, there were two engineers on the town payroll.  This is 

counterproductive.   

 

Member Yorkis views it differently.  We need to look at how we are charging 

applicants.  Look at how much time it takes to get a review completed.  Currently, for 
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example, a sign review it can take months.  There needs to be a timeline. The small 

little things will allow bigger things to happen.   

 

Susy responded that with the sign review, this is a two-step process. One step with 

the Design Review Committee and then filing the permit application with the 

Building Department.  

Member Bancewicz responded that the concept of DRC needs to be clarified.  The 

businesses know what they need to be successful.  The DRC is an unnecessary step.   

 

Member Yorkis responds that the DRC has the potential to assist, but they should not 

slow the process down.  

 

A question was asked about who approves the Town of Medway signs? Some of 

those do not comply with the Town’s regulations. 

 

The DRC does review Town signs.  

 

Member Yorkis responded that there must be a middle ground.  We as a town say the 

businesses can’t do something with their business sign, but then the town does not 

follow the regulations with their signs. He communicated that this is his perspective 

from the business side of the issue.   

 

Member Rogers responds that we are too aggressive with the DRC recommendations.  

This should be guidance instead of dictating to businesses.  

 

Member Rodenhiser suggests that Matt Buckley from DRC come to a meeting and 

the Committee can express their opinions.  This could be a workshop meeting. 

 

Member Bancewicz responds that the DRC makes things counterproductive.  The 

example he gave was when a proposed sign at the entrance of the 495 Business Park 

was presented.  The DRC looked at concept and they came back with something that 

was totally different and the design was a rock which looked like a tombstone with 

arrows.  I was like nothing what we wanted.  Nothing has come from this. 
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It was commented that the vision of a committee will always change with new ideas 

and people. 

 

It was recommended that the EDC work with the DRC on buffers. DRC was trying to 

come up with the standard buffer in each district, but could not since the buffer is 

determined by the use.  

 

Susy reminded all that not all developers/businesses are competent with design and 

do not submit a quality product and need design review. 

 

Member Rodenhiser responded if the applicant spent $10,000 for review, do they 

need to come to the DRC. 

 

Member Bancewicz responds that the less regulations, the better.    

 

Member Yorkis sees it differently. The DRC is a resource if someone wants to use 

them.  People might not want to use them.  They are a good resource, but if someone 

is hiring a professional sign designer, why do they need to go to the DRC since this 

was submitted by the hired designed. 

 

The Committee next discussed trying to get a variety of people to serve on the EDC.   

 

Susy noted the committee could have up to 11 people. People on the EDC either have 

to live in Medway or have a business in town. 

 

Member Rogers responded that the school should also have a representative on the 

EDC.  

 

Member Bancewicz communicated that Claire a great job with the business 

workshop. This was beneficial.  This should be done more than once a year.   

 

The next person hired for the ED Director position should be an employee and not a 

contracted person.  This is critical for the meetings and being present as an employee.  

This person would report to the town administrator.   
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On a motion made by Paul Yorkis and seconded by Ken Bancewicz, the 

Committee voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 pm 

 

Future Meeting Date: 

The next EDC meeting is scheduled for September 11, 2013 at 7:00 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amy Sutherland 

Recording Secretary 

Based on a recording of the meeting  

 

Edited by, 

 
Susan E. Affleck-Childs 

Planning and Economic Development Coordinator  



Medway Economic Development Committee 

T.C. Scoops in the Medway Shopping Center 

100 Main Street 

November 13, 2013 

__________________________________________________________ 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Members: Andy Rodenhiser, Paul Yorkis, Ken Bancewicz, Hugh Mckinnon and Alyssa 

Parlee. 

 

Board of Selectmen Trindade was present.  

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Member Rodenhiser called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

 

Public Comments: 

There were no public comments. 

 

Selectmen Report: 

Selectmen Trindade explained that the Board of Selectmen is negotiation contract 

for redevelopment authority position.  This person would serve as an interim 

economic development director.  The contract for this person will be presented at 

the November 25, 2013 Board of Selectmen meeting. 

 

Municipal Specialist: 

The Town is also looking to hire Judy Barrett a municipal planning and economic 

development specialist.  She has worked with a variety of other towns.  She will 

be looking at various board and committees throughout town to see what the 

needs of these various boards are. Ms. Barrett will be having a joint meeting with 

the Design Review Committee and the Affordable Housing next Tuesday.  Her 

references were very strong from the surrounding communities.  She has a great 

track record for working with municipalities.   

 

Traffic Light Trotter Drive: 

Member Bancewicz again spoke about the need for a traffic light at Trotter Drive. 

 

Selectmen Trindade also concurred that it is impossible to take a left turn out of 

there between 3:00 – 5:00.  He understands why people take West St to cut 

through.  Selectmen Trindade did mention this concern to Selectmen Crowley and 



Foresto.  This needs to be an inquiry if there may be State funding for this. He 

totally supports this movement. 

 

Selectmen Trindade indicated that years ago the town did look at working with 

the State about putting a traffic light at that location.  The issue with the light is 

money.  He remembers the cost being $400,000.   

 

Member Bancewicz has a blue print and will provide it to Susy to forward to the 

various representatives. This is a good design and provides for double traffic.   

 

Member Rodehinser will keep this on as an agenda item. He also suggested taking 

the drawing and provide it to Consultant Hall from Tetra Tech to possible look at 

the traffic counts. 

 

Member Bancewicz noted that there was a traffic count completed not that long 

ago. 

 

Selectmen Trindade responded that the sooner we can get the traffic number, the 

better it will be to find the money and bring this to the spring town meeting. 

The free cash number was very high and this would allow for more money to be 

placed into stabilization while looking for funding means for the light. 

 

Selectmen Trindade left the meeting at 7:20 pm.   

 

Minutes: 

 The minutes from September 11, 2013 and August 15, 2013 will be tabled until 

the next meeting.  

 

Cumberland Farms: 

The EDC was made aware that the public hearing for Cumberland Farms was 

recently closed.  The Planning Board has begun deliberating to draft the decision.  

The deadline for the decision filing is December 31, 2013.  

 

There was a question if there was support for the project. 

 

Member Rodenhiser responded that there was support of the project.  Most which 

opposed were the abutters.  This project is an allowed use and we really cannot 

deny it.  The decision will be written based on the evidence which was presented. 

 



The EDC wanted to send a letter of support but we did not have a quorum so there 

was not follow through with a letter. 

 

Prospects for new members: 

The EDC is looking for prospective new members. Member Bancewicz went to a 

recent business council meeting and spoke with someone who may be interested 

in serving on EDC.  His name was provided to Susy.  Andy indicated that Susy 

did call him and is setting up a time to meet with him.   

 

Motorcycle business: 

The Committee next discussed a motorcycle business which is operating in Town.  

This business has the potential for growth. Ken did stop by the business to ask if 

there was anything the EDC Committee could do to assist him.  There were some 

issues with use and zoning which may need to be worked out.   

 

The Committee would make an inquiry and see if we could provide mitigation. 

 

Ken will stop in and report back to the Board. 

 

Andy asked if he should speak with the Zoning Enforcement Agent. 

 

Ken would rather this stay as an inquiry at this point. 

 

146 Main St: 

The building at 146 Main Street has been restored and there will be businesses 

moving in.  The whole building is being purchased. There has been discussion 

about future expansion. 

 

2014 EDC meeting schedule: 

The meeting date will be changed to the third wed. of the month to have the 

secretary present. The members had no issue. 

 

Maintenance of Industrial Park: 

Member Rodenhiser did have a conversation with Tom Holder from DPS about 

the maintenance of the Industrial Park.   

 

Adjourn: 

On a motion made by Hugh McKinnon, the Economic Development Committee 

voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm. 

 



Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Amy Sutherland  

Recording Secretary 
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